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A new church has joined the World of God and OFCB Family.  First Presbyterian Church Concord, took their 

first trip to Bayonnais Haiti in October with Sardis Presbyterian Church.  On Sunday October 30th, they 

invited The Reverend Eleanor Norman, Executive Director of World of God speak to the Sunday School class 

about the work of World of God and OFCB.  During worship that day, Associate Pastor, Lynne Keel preached 

using a Haitian proverb and their Call to 

Worship was read in Creole in addition to 

English.  On Wednesday, November 9th, their 

mission team shared their experience with the 

congregation at their congregational dinner.  As 

a congregation, they are committing to a 

partnership with OFCB and World of God.  In 

addition to supporting the school, they are 

interested in getting involved with the agronomy 

program.  WoG and OFCB are excited for this 

new partnership and working with the staff and 

members to help make this new relationship 

strong.   

Welcome First Presbyterian Church Concord 

This Christmas make a donation to Bayonnais by 

selecting a gift in the name of a loved one.  We will 

send a card explaining your gift to your loved one. 

Due to Hurricane Matthew, rice and beans is an 

immediate need.  Avocado and Mango trees were 

added as gift options to help build long-term 

sustainability. 

For today… For tomorrow 
GIFT OPTIONS 

$15: 25 lb bag of Rice 

$30: 30 lb bag of Beans 

$15: Avocado Tree 

$15: Mango Tree 

Any Amount: Monetary 


